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From the Director 

Now that we at the Boisi Center are halfway through our first real year of activity, I wanted to share some thoughts on our undertaking. The Boisi Center for 
Religion and American Public Life was created to help fill the gap between the obvious importance of religion in American life and the relative neglect of religion 
as a serious subject of study in the modern academy. Boston College has been the perfect venue for this undertaking. The Jesuit tradition of religious commitment 
and humanistic scholarship creates an atmosphere in which social scientists need not confine their attention to what C. Wright Mills once called abstract empiricism. 
We are rather encouraged to address real world issues in ways sensitive to the meaning-producing capacities of human beings.  

The way we hope to address such issues was illustrated during one week in November. On a Tuesday night, we co-sponsored a meeting in Boston featuring two 
two physicians, Jerome Groopman and Sherwin Nuland, both of whom spoke about the role faith (or the lack of it) played in their medical experience. That same 
same week, on Thursday night, two Washington journalists, E. J. Dionne and David Brooks, shared their thoughts on the 2000 election, particularly the role that 
that religion played in deciding its outcome (or lack of one). These events illustrate the kinds of activities that we believe can enrich the life of Boston College, the 
the city of Boston, and the nation. 

We also will sponsor, as the core of our program for spring 2001, a conference devoted to the question of whether it is proper for government to provide direct aid 
for parents to enable them to choose the appropriate education for their children. Issues involving school choice have generated a flurry of controversy, but much of 
it has been confined to measurement issues: does school performance improve when school choice is allowed? Does school choice siphon off support for public 
schools? Does it make a difference in educational effectiveness if the private schools supported are religious or not? We hope, by contrast, to address some of the 
normative, theological, and philosophical questions raised by school choice: Should society have common schools to help achieve a common morality? For which 
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institutions is choice appropriate and for which institutions is it not? Can choice and authority 





On November 14, 2000, the Boisi Center hosted an interdisciplinary faculty roundtable discussion with Sherwin B. Nuland, clinical professor of surgery at Yale 

Yale School of Medicine and author of How We Die: Reflections on Life’s Final Chapter (Knopf, 1994; National Book Award Winner, 1995). 

The discussion group included faculty from Boston College’s law school, school of social work, school of nursing, theology department and Center for Ignatian 



Dillon also commented on the possibilities for common ground between liberals and conservatives. She pointed to the divisions among those on the left and noted 
that, while each group disagrees with some church doctrines, there is often agreement on others. Finally, she remarked that, despite the official opposition of the 
Catholic League, surveys show that thirty percent of the members think that some positive effects would come from women’s ordination. 

 

Michelle Dillon at the Boisi Center 

 
 

Dillon discussed how dissenters remain deliberately and self-
consciously engaged with Catholicism and draw upon strains of thought 

from within the Catholic tradition to legitimate their dissent. Their 
emphasis on the importance of community, doctrinal reflexivity, reasone

reasoned theology, and pluralism allow them to sustain an identity within 





many religions can flourish in ways that they, and their adherents think is best for themselves. His belief is that a society that relies on enterprise and initiative will 
initiative will be more innovative and respectful of diversity than one that tries to regulate religious belief. 
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The Boisi Center Staff 
Alan Wolfe serves as the director of the Boisi Center For Religion and American Public Life and is a professor of political science at Boston College. In addition to 
directing the Center’s mission and activities, Professor Wolfe is currently teaching a course funded by the Templeton Foundation through the Boisi Center called 
"The Freedom Project: A Seminar on Economic Freedom, Religious Freedom, and Social Justice" along with Professor Mark Landy and Dean Joseph Quinn. The 
class covers classic works in economic freedom and religious liberty and considers the relevance of these works to contemporary political and moral controversies 
in the United States, including debates over school choice, the living wage, and moral education.  

Professor Wolfe is the author or editor of more than ten books, including Marginalized in the Middle and One Nation After All. A contributing editor of The New 
New Republic and The Wilson Quarterly, Professor Wolfe writes frequently for those publications as well as for Commonweal, The New York Times, Harper
Harper’s, The Atlantic Monthly, The Washington Post, and other magazines and newspapers. Professor Wolfe has been a Fulbright Professor of American Studies at 
Studies at the University of Copenhagen. His latest book, Moral Freedom: Searching for Virtue in a World of Choice is forthcoming in April 2001 . 

Patricia M.Y. Chang is the assistant director for the Boisi Center and is an associate research professor of sociology at Boston College. Professor Chang has 
published numerous articles on religion and organizations, and the careers of female clergy. She is currently working on a book that explores how theological 
understandings of authority affect conceptions of democratic participation in Protestant denominations. 

Lynn Davidman, associate professor of Judaic Studies, American Civilization, and Women Studies at Brown University is the Boisi Center’s Visiting Scholar for 
2000-2001. Davidman received the National Jewish Book Award for her book Tradition in a Rootless World: Women Turn to Orthodox Judaism. While at the 
Center, Davidman will be working on a project that examines the lives of unaffiliated or secular Jews in American society. 

Susan Richards serves as the Center’s administrative assistant. Prior to coming to Boston College in September 1999, Susan worked at Boston University for five 
years as the Department Administrator for the sociology department. Susan is taking classes in higher education through Boston College’s Lynch School of 
Education. 

Thornton C. L ockwood, J r. is the program administrator for the school choice conference at the Boisi Center and is finishing a dissertation in the philosophy 
philosophy department at Boston University entitled "Justice in Aristotle's Nicomachean Ethics and Politics." He has received a masters in Liberal Arts from St. 
St. John's College and a Bachelor of Arts in American History from Hamilton College.  

Kristin Heyer serves as Alan Wolfe's research assistant and is a doctoral student in theological ethics at Boston College. She holds a bachelor's degree in U.S. 
history from Brown University and worked at the U.S. Department of Justice prior to beginning graduate studies. Her research in
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